THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

March 16, 2010

SUBJECT: 
Changes to the Secretary to Student Attendance position 

DISCUSSION:

The Secretary to Student Attendance is assigned to the Director of FRYSC/Health Services.  Previously, the Director’s position was defined as the districts “Health and FRYSC Worker” and was not a Director’s position.  With the retirement and non-hiring of key individuals in the Student Service Department, both the Director and the Secretarial duties increased.  Because of an increase in duties, the Health and FRYSC Worker position was changed to the position of Director, Level III.  The duties of the secretary also increased, however, we failed to correct the position level (from level 6 to level 7) of the secretary.  This will be corrected during our annual policy review.  The increase in salary for the secretary will be approximately $2800 and will be covered within the “Student Service “budget and will not impact the general fund.
RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the Board approve changing the Secretary to Student Attendance (Level 6, 261 days, 7 ½ hours) position to Secretary of FRYSC/Health Services at a Level 7 with 261 days per year and 7 ½ hours per day.  
RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Board approve changing the Level 6 Secretary to Student Attendance (Level 6, 261 days, 7 ½ hours) position to Secretary of FRYSC/Health Services at a Level 7 with 261 days per year and 7 ½ hours per day.  

